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NBP President Adam Glapiński focused today on upward risks to inflation prospects, naming high wage growth, strengthening internal demand 

and impact of higher energy prices on inflation expectations as most important inflationary factors. Glapiński said also that the NBP is 

expecting CPI inflation to reach 5.5% at the year-end (close to our forecast) if energy voucher bill enters into force, while core inflation will 

remain above 4% despite the monetary policy growing more and more restrictive with rates staying flat and inflation declining.  

According to Glapiński, rate cuts will become possible as soon as inflation stabilises at a proper level (or if forecasts show its imminent 

stabilisation), in line with the NBP target (2.5% ± 1 percentage point). He said now is definitely not the right moment to ease the policy and 

keeping rates unchanged ‘at relatively high levels’ is the right path to follow. We think the right moment is unlikely to appear in 2024 or in 

1H2025, so we are still expecting rates to go down in 2H2025. Meanwhile, NBP President speculated that the right moment might appear in 

early 2025.  

NBP President again stressed high uncertainty in regulatory and fiscal policies and that the MPC is eyeing the core inflation, which remains 

elevated. He also reiterated that future decisions will depend on incoming data.  

To sum up, the Glapiński’s message sounded quite hawkish, as it suggested that rate cuts are unlikely until inflation stabilises near the target. 

In our view this will not happen before 2H2025. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This publication has been prepared by Santander Bank  Polska S.A. for information purposes only. It is not an offer or solicitation 

for the purchase or sale of any financial instrument. Information presented in the publication is not an investment advice. All 

reasonable care has been taken to ensure that the information contained herein is not untrue or misleading. But no 

representation is made as to its accuracy or completeness. No reliance should be placed on it and no liability is accepted for any 

loss arising from reliance on it. Forecasts or data related to the past do not guarantee future prices of financial instruments or 

financial results. Santander Bank Polska S.A. its affiliates and any of its or their officers may be interested in any transactions. 

securities or commodities referred to herein.  Santander Bank Polska S.A.  or its affiliates may perform services for or solicit 

business from any company referred to herein. This publication is not intended for the use of private investors. Clients should 

contact analysts at and execute transactions through a Santander Bank Polska S.A. entity in their home jurisdiction unless 

governing law permits otherwise. Copyright and database rights protection exists in this publication. 
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